P.O. Box 249

Riggins, Idaho 83549
(208) 628-3394
Fax (208) 628-3792

Web: www.rigginsidaho.org
Find us on K3

Mayor: Glenna McClure

City Council: Roy Akins
Brady Clay
Bill Sampson

Jonny Wilson
City Clerk-Treasurer: Brenda Tilley
rigainscity@agmail.com
Librarian/Deputy City Clerk: Susan Hollenbeak
rigginsutilities@gmail.com
Public Works Director: Dan Wash
rigainspwd@gmail.com
Public Works: Shane Harper
Eric Coates
Fire Chief: Jeff Joyce

EMS Director: Janeen Eggebrecht
Asst. EMS Director: Cody Killmar

CALENDAR

Monday, July 5
City Hall - CLOSED

Wednesday, July 14
6:15 p.m. Urban Renewal Mtg
6:30 p.m. City Council Meeting

Rattle the Canyon 2021 Benefits $tage

Our purpose for this event was to generate $$ for the City Park Stage and give back to the community who
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ALTERNATE DAY SPRINKLING/WATERING IN EFFECT
Due to the high demand for water, in order to insure that all users have
adequate water for irrigation, alternate day sprinkling and watering is in
effect for both domestic well water and the Irrigation Ditch.

NORTH=EVEN

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR

"I'd like to thank Mary Lou Hirst for coordinating the Rattle the Canyon event
June 26"... a good time was had by all the generous folks who attended.

John Belton read a heartfelt tribute to the late Russ Mutchler and Clyde Hirst
whose vision for our City Park Stage has become a reality.
The volunteers who have worked, and continue to work,
on the Stage project are priceless... Thank you all!

Plans are underway for the 2022 Rattle the Canyon.”

Glenna McClure, Mayor

NORTH of the Elementary School = EVEN days
SOUTH of Elementary School(including the School) = ODD days

Hand Watering - allowed at all times.
All set sprinklers are subject to the Alternate Day Schedule.
The Riggins City Council asks for your cooperation to help make water
available for the duration of the summer.

SOUTH=00DD

have so generously supported this project: donors, vendors, volunteers and cheerleaders.
To date the building of the stage expense is $44,000 for labor and materials.
Take all the monetary donations, donated material & material discounts, and countless volunteer
hours... and the Riggins City Park Stage is here!

The 3™ year of Rattle the Canyon raised over $5,000 just with donations

throughout the night along with beer & wine sales. After band & room expenses,
we are thrilled to report we have over $3,000 to add to the stage fund savings.

THANK YOU!

Our plans moving forward include enclosing the back section on the west side with a cement slab wall

and roll-up door for a performer’s “green room”.
The approach between the two stages will have cement platform steps for access from the grass.

In the stage storage area, we will expand one loft and add two drop-down stairs for it and the other loft
storage. We are happy to say we have the materials on hand to finish the bathroom and sheetrock most of

the back stage interior. Progress continues even though you may not see or know it.

Now the stage possibilities are endless!
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Salmon Rive

Susan has some Patrons may 9°dt°
- / _. f‘f https://idahodigital.overdrive.com y
EXCITING E-BOOK NEWS! to sign-in by selecting Salmon River 3
We are now a member of %

. Public Library, then entering your
Idaho Digital Consortium & Library Card Number... if you're
with 1,000’s of titles! =

F ub||c Library | FIREDANGER IS HERE!

With the extreme fire danger,
please clear tall, dry weeds
from both residential and
business properties.

not sure of your number,
. please gwe_&Susan a call i
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NEW AMBULANCE !

This month we are excited to announce our
new ambulance has started serving our
Salmon River Canyon!

After a year of planning and grant writing, we have a
2021 Ford F-350 built by Demers Ambulances hitting
the streets. This thing is top notch!

Our main goal was to improve
patient care and crew safety.

This isn’t the last bit of exciting news we have to
share with our Canyon...be watching for more major
upgrades our department is making
in the next few months.

Great things coming for Riggins EMS!

Some upgrades this particular vehicle has include:
A much smoother and safer suspension
Major exterior lighting improvements
Seatbelts for our providers

Reliability

Secure and organized cabinets for our
equipment

More room in the patient care area

An integrated child seat
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CITY PARK BOAT RAMP — GRANT $$ RECEIVED

We're very pleased to announce the City was awarded another grant from
Idaho Parks & Recreation Waterways Improvement Fund
to complete Phase 2 of the Riggins Park Boat Ramp Project!

Both Phase 1 (access road), and Phase 2 (boat ramp),
will be completed this year with construction to begin in August
and completion the end of December 2021.
Bids for the project will be out in July.
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